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MULTI-FAMILY HOUSING RE-

SOURCES—PART II: FEDERAL 

HOME LOAN BANK 

 
Our last newsletter 

provided general 

information about 

multi-family hous-

ing resources. We 

also promised to 

provide more details 

about funding pro-

grams that are avail-

able to help con-

struct or rehabilitate 

multi-family hous-

ing. In this article, 

you will find details about the Affordable Hous-

ing Program offered by the Federal Home Loan 

Bank. Please note that these are much abbreviat-

ed and more information is available at 

www.fhlbdm.com or by contacting Richard 

Bloxham at 800-544-3452, ext. 1198 or rblox-

ham@fhlbdm.com. 

Maximum Grant Amount: The maximum 

grant funds awarded per project by the program 

is $500,000 (including administrative costs). The 

maximum subsidy per housing unit (apartment) 

is $30,000; however, the lower the amount of 

FHLB funds per unit, the higher the project will 

score. However, other funding sources can be 

used in conjunction with this program. 

Rent Limits: Rent cannot exceed 30% of the 

applicable 50%, 60%, or 80% targeted median 

income level that you commit to in the applica-

tion. For example, if you select a 50% income 

limit in your application, the rent limit for a 1-

person household would be $566 for that person. 

If an 80% limit is chosen for the respective unit, 

the rent limit for a family of 3, for example, 

would be $1,163.  

 

Renter Income Limits: At least 20% of units 

must have incomes below 50% of Area Median  

 

Income (AMI) and the percentage of additional 

persons under 80% of median income improves 

scoring and the probability of receiving funds. 

Retention Period: For 15 years, if the housing 

is sold or refinanced, all funds must be returned 

to the Federal Home Loan Bank with one excep-

tion. The exception is that if the housing is sold, 

but continues to be subject to a deed restriction 

(under the new ownership) with the same rent 

limits and income limits repayment is not re-

quired.  

Point Boosters: The following is a list of ways 

to increase the likelihood that your project will 

be funded in the competitive application process. 

 Using land donated to the project by a 3rd 

party such as a city 

 Nonprofit or government entity ownership 

and governance of 51% or more of the pro-

ject 

 Tenant association proposed with resident 

involvement in decision making 

 Percentage of units reserved for elderly or 

disabled tenants 

 Using vacant or abandoned properties 

Special Requirements: A feasibility study, 

completed by an independent third party, is re-

quired to demonstrate that the project is likely to 

be financially successful. The study must be 

prepared at the applicant’s cost prior to submit-

ting the application and is not cheap. 

Positive And Negative Attributes Of The Pro-

gram: Although the name suggests otherwise, 

the Federal Home Loan Bank is not a federal 

program, and does not require environmental 

reviews or other federal processes.  

Timing: Applications are typically due between 

February and June with funding announcements 

made the following November. 

 

http://www.fhlbdm.com


   Before pics of NIACOG housing rehab 

   After pics of NIACOG housing rehab. 

 

 

HOUSING REHABILITATION  

ACTIVITY IN THE  

NIACOG REGION 

 

2015 was a busy year in the NIACOG region in 

regard to Housing Rehabilitation activity. Three 

Programs that were given administrative assis-

tance by NIACOG staff were closed out in 2015 

and two more will be completed in the first 

quarter of 2016. The following is a description 

of all five programs.  

 

City of Whittemore Owner-Occupied Hous-

ing Rehabilitation Program  

The rehabilitation of nine homes was complet-

ed. This program closed out this year. 

City of Thompson Owner-Occupied Housing 

Rehabilitation Program  

The rehabilitation of ten homes was completed. 

This program also closed out this year. 

City of Charles City Owner-Occupied Hous-

ing Rehabilitation Program  

The rehabilitation of ten homes was completed, 

and this Program also closed this year. 

City of Garner Owner-Occupied Housing 

Rehabilitation Program  

The rehabilitation of 12 homes will be complet-

ed in this Program.  Nine rehabilitation projects 

have been completed, and the rehabilitation of 

the final three projects is well underway. 

City of Grafton Owner-Occupied Housing 

Rehabilitation Program  

The rehabilitation of seven homes will be com-

pleted in this Program.  Five rehabilitation pro-

jects have been completed, and the rehabilita-

tion of the final two projects is well underway. 

 

All five of the above Programs were funded by 

grants through the Iowa Economic Develop-

ment Authority’s CDBG Housing Fund, also 

known as the CDBG Residential Housing Sus-

tainability Program. This Program provides 

funding from the U.S. Department of HUD in 

order to expand or retain the supply of decent 

and affordable housing for low and very low-

income households in Iowa through single fami-

ly owner-occupied rehabilitation programs.   

Congratulations are in order to the above five 

Housing Fund Recipients who have completed 

or are now winding down their Housing Fund 

Programs. As a result of these Programs, 48 

housing units in the NIACOG region are now 

more safe, sound, and affordable.   

It is also noted that NIACOG is providing ad-

ministrative assistance to the City of Britt in 

their owner-occupied housing rehabilitation 

program.  It is anticipated that 11 homes will be 

rehabilitated in the Britt Program.  Processing 

for the final phase of the Program, consisting of 

the final two projects, will begin in late Spring 

of 2016. The estimated completion date for the 

Program is December of 2016.   

Two Cities in the NIACOG region were award-

ed Housing Fund grants by the Iowa Economic 

Development Authority earlier this year 

(Program Year 2016).  These are the communi-

ties of Bancroft and Leland.  The Bancroft Pro-

gram has a performance target of eight rehabili-

tated homes, and the Leland Program has a per-

formance target of six rehabilitated homes.  The 

first phase of both of these Programs (three re-

habilitation projects in each community) is well 

underway and contractor bid solicitations will 

begin soon. The first phase bid openings in both 

communities will be completed prior to the end 

of next month (January 2016). 

RELEASE DATE FOR         

2010 –2014 AMERICAN COM-

MUNITY SURVEY              

STATISTICS 

 

The American Com-

munity Survey five-

year statistics, based 

on data collected 

from 2010 to 2014, 

will be released on Thursday, Dec. 3rd. 

These statistics cover all geographic areas 

regardless of size, down to the block-group 

level. For the first time, users will be able 

to compare two nonoverlapping five-year 

periods (2005-2009 and 2010-2014). 



 

SEASONõS 
GREETINGS 

& 

HAPPY  

HOLIDAYS 

From all the  

NIACOG STAFF  

IOWA ECONOMIC  

DEVELOPMENT CAREER  

LINK PROGRAM 

 

This fund assists businesses who are creating 

new jobs by providing assistance through pro-

jects.  It also provides industry driven training 

assistance designed to help the underemployed 

and working poor obtain the training and skills 

they need to move into available higher-skill, 

better-paying jobs.  Assistance is provided to 

support activities resulting in the creation or 

retention of jobs principally for low- and mod-

erate-income persons.  Although the program 

provides financial assistance to businesses, the 

application must come from a public 

“sponsor”.  Iowa cities under 50,000 popula-

tion and all counties are eligible to apply on 

behalf of business within their jurisdiction. 

The Career Link program can also be used to 

address employment barriers by providing 

funding for employment related transportation 

services. Eligible activities include transporta-

tion services for individuals to job activities 

and adult students to educational training/

instructional opportunities. The majority of 

beneficiaries (individuals utilizing transporta-

tion) must reside in non-entitlement communi-

ties. 

Career Link program projects: 

 Eligible applicants are non-entitlement 

cities (under 50,000) or counties. Funds will 

flow through the local government to a non-

profit transportation entity providing the trans-

portation services. 

 The majority of beneficiaries (individuals 

utilizing transportation) must reside in non-

entitlement communities. 

 Eligible activities will include transporta-

tion services for individuals to job activities 

and adult students to educational training/

instructional opportunities. 

 Participating businesses may not include 

retail or service businesses. A service business 

is a business providing services to a local con-

sumer market which does not have a significant 

proportion of its sales coming from outside the 

state. 

 The maximum grant award for employ-

ment related transportation projects will be 

$150,000. 

 IEDA will require a 1 for 1 cash match for 

projects. Matching funds can be a combination 

of funds from participating businesses, local, 

state, and federal funds. 

 Funds will be used for operational expens-

es only (not buses/equipment). 

 For each project, the majority of benefi-

ciaries (51%) must be low to moderate income 

individuals, as defined by the federal Depart-

ment of Housing and Urban Development 

(HUD). 

 Grant recipients must document compli-

ance by collecting income surveys from project 

beneficiaries. 

 

If you have a business interested in this pro-

gram, please contact the NIACOG office and 

we will follow-up with the business. 

 

 

FLOYD COUNTY HAZARD  

MITIGATION PLAN UPDATE  

FEMA-APPROVAL 

 

Congratulations to 

Floyd County and 

participating jurisdic-

tions on the FEMA-

Approval of the county’s multi-jurisdictional 

hazard mitigation plan update! The following 

jurisdictions are covered under this update: 

 

 Charles City Community School District  

 City of Charles City 

 City of Colwell 

 City of  Floyd 

 City of Marble Rock 

 City of Nora Springs 

 City of Rockford 

 City of Rudd 

 Central Springs Community School Dis-

trict 

 Floyd County 

 

Counties must update their hazard mitigation 

plans and re-submit them for FEMA approval 

every five years to maintain eligibility for grant 

assistance, such as non-emergency public as-

sistance, fire management assistance,  and haz-

ard mitigation assistance.  Included in this is 

public safe room funding for schools.  Usually, 

plan updates should be started two years before 

plan expiration.  The plan expiration dates for 

the counties in the NIACOG region are below: 

 

 Winnebago County - April 2017 

 Cerro Gordo County - February 2018 

 Kossuth County - July 2018 

 Worth County - December 2018 

 Franklin County - April 2019 

 Mitchell County - April 2019 

 Hancock County - May 2019 

 Floyd County - October 2020 

 

NIACOG staff will be monitoring funding 

availability.  Contact Matt O’Brien at  

mobrien@niacog.org or 641-423-0491 ext. 14. 

with any questions or comments. 



     Calendar of Events 

 

     December 

      7th - Pearl Harbor Remem-

brance Day, Flags fly at 

half staff 

14th - NIACOG Executive  

Committee Meeting,    

NIACOG Office,      

12:00 pm  

25th - Christmas Day –          

NIACOG Office Closed  

 

January  

1st - New Year’s Day                        

NIACOG Office Closed 

11th - NIACOG Board of  Di-

rector’s Meeting          

Bennigan’s Grill, Clear 

Lake, 7:00 pm 

13th - Haz-Mat Meeting         

NIACOG Office, 1:00 pm 

13th - Transportation Policy 

Board Meeting, NIACOG 

Office, 2:30 pm 

15th - North Iowa City Clerk’s 

Meeting, NIACOG      

Office, 9:30 am 

On August 11, 2015, the Iowa Trans-

portation Commission announced $1.6 

million in funding for five public trans-

it projects, one of which was for an ex-

pansion of NIACOG’s bus storage fa-

cility.  NIACOG submitted an applica-

tion under IDOT’s Public Transit Infra-

structure Grant (PTIG) program and 

was awarded  the maximum grant 

amount of $600,000 to extend the ex-

isting storage garage 75’ to the south 

and to relocate the employee parking 

lot to the west side of the building.  

The total estimated project cost is just 

shy of $800,000.     

As a result of expanded transit services 

in North Iowa, NIACOG has outgrown 

its original building which was con-

structed in 2006 and originally de-

signed to accommodate 22 indoor bus 

parking bays. The proposed 6,750 s.f. 

addition will allow for an additional 11 

buses which are currently stored out-

side in a fenced storage lot and exposed 

to the elements year round.  NIACOG 

will also be updating the original build-

ing to comply with current building 

codes by providing fire suppression 

throughout the bus storage garage and 

wash bay. 

The NIACOG Board of Directors, at 

their November 9, 2015, meeting, 

awarded the building design to Wag-

goner & Wineinger Architects with the 

understanding that the project must be 

under contract by February 11, 2016, in 

order to comply with the IDOT’s grant 

agreement with NIACOG.  Based on 

the project schedule, the Board of Di-

rectors will award a construction con-

tract on February 8, 2016, with a pro-

posed building start date of mid-April 

2016 with final completion by mid-

October 2016.   

NIACOG transit staff and Board of Di-

rectors are profoundly appreciative of 

the IDOT transit staff and Transporta-

tion Commission for recognizing the 

need for this project and their support 

for fully funding the NIACOG applica-

tion.  Thank you! 

NIACOG RECIEVES PTIG GRANT 

Site Plan for NIACOG bus storage facility expansion 


